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Since I was 
voted in by the 
board, I had 
the opportunity 
to represent 
ATA at the 
National Asso-
ciation of Ap-
praisers Board 
of Governors 
meeting. The 
meeting was 
held at the Ap-
praisal Summit 
conference in 
Las Vegas. 
ATA was well 

represented at the Summit, as fellow 
board members Pam Teel and Cathy Har-
per were also there, as were about a half 
dozen ATA members. The Summit is very 
much like an ATA annual or semiannual 
meeting, in that there are classes each 
day and vendors posted in the lobby. The 
key differences are the size (it’s bigger), 
the speakers (policy makers from FHA, 
the GSEs, the Appraisal Foundation and 
the Appraisal Subcommittee) and some of 
the meetings. Unlike ATA, NAA gets in-
volved with lobbying and policy making, 
so there were discussions about changes 
to USPAP, ASB and ASB policies and 
pending state and federal laws.   
 
Perhaps the biggest topic was bias. Jim 
Park from the Appraisal Subcommittee 
may have summed it up best when he 
referred to some of the bias cases in the 
courts where two different appraisers 
came up with wildly different opinions of 
value. He asked, “does it matter if the dif-
ferences are due to bias or just incompe-
tence”? His point being, how can we 
maintain public trust with one appraisal 
almost double the other? I have my 
doubts about some of the bias studies, 
the methodology and the conclusions, but 
in our profession, whether bias is real or 
perceived doesn’t matter. What matters is 
public trust. 
 
All in all, the Appraisal Summit was a 
great experience, but I am much more 

excited about ATA’s mid-year meeting 
coming up on February 10th.  Last year, 
the event sold out and had a waiting list, 
so we relocated to a larger venue. This 
year will be at the Embassy Suites in San 
Marcos, and we have a great line-up of 
courses: FHA Roadmap, The Life of an 
Appraisal, Understanding and Supporting 
Adjustments, and Diversifying Your Prac-
tice. Hats off to our program committee 
for lining up these well-timed classes. 
Since appraisal volume has slowed, now 
is a great time to take care of CE classes 
and to make sure we’re producing compli-
ant appraisals. FHA, like most stakehold-
ers, has increased appraisal monitoring, 
so now is a great time to brush up on FHA 
requirements. Revision requests from 
lenders and AMCs are on the rise, so it 
will be worthwhile to learn about the in-
tended use of appraisals and what the 
intended users look at. With business 
slowing down, we could all benefit from 
some non-mortgage work or other diversi-
fication tips. Why another adjustments 
course? I’ll give you 4 reasons, but you’ll 
have to attend the class to learn what 
they mean: CYA, a new sheriff in town, 
sustainability, and supply and demand. I 
look forward to seeing you all there!  
 
Till then, I hope to take advantage of the 
slower pace in business to finally get to all 
those things I put off because I was too 
busy. I’m going to read through my re-
ports and make sure I don’t have any out-
dated language, like ‘summary appraisal’. 
I want to read the certification, so I know 
what I’m signing my name to. I’m going to 
read USPAP again, it’s only 24 pages thru 
Standard 2. I’ll take care of some projects 
around the house too. My wife has a list 
for me. Mostly, I plan to take some extra 
time with my family. My business has 
been so good for so long that I often 
worked on holidays, but not this year. This 
year, I’m going to enjoy the holidays with 
my family and I hope you all do too.  
 

Steve 
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The ATA President and Board of Di-
rectors would like to welcome our 
newest members:   
 
Brad Berry, Fort Worth 
Shenard Brown, Fort Hood 
Brian Byers, Deer Park 
Angela Craig, Austin 
Julius Frankeny, The Woodlands 
Jeremy McGarrah, Weatherford 
Alec Morgan, Dallas 

Anita Parker, Rosharon 
Alan Paulhus, Houston 
Courtney Spiwak, Canyon Lake 
Thomas Steffan, III, Flower Mound 
Svetlana Tsvetkova, Corpus Christi 
Israel Vera, Austin 
Lillian Wasluskas, Lytle 

 
Are you interested in joining ATA?  
Log on to www.txappraisers.org and 
click on join us. 

Congratulations to those who were 
recently awarded designations:  
 
Brian Marlow, ATA-R 
 
If you are interested in applying for a 
designation with ATA, please go to 
our website, www.txappraisers.org, 
and click on the Join Us link and 
download the Designation Application 

New Members 

The next TALCB meeting will be held 
on Feb. 3 at 9:00 a.m. at the Stephen 
F. Austin Building, Room 170, 1700 
North Congress, Austin, TX 
 
These Board meetings are open to the 
public.  ATA encourages every Texas 

appraiser to attend these board meet-
ings as often as you can.  This Board 
determines your future! 
 
Log on to https://www.talcb.texas.gov/ 
and download the agenda and meet-
ing materials.   

Next TALCB Meeting 

Current (and future) ATA members at the Appraisal Summit. 

http://www.txappraisers.org
https://www.talcb.texas.gov/
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ATA’s Corpus Christi meeting will be 
held on January 27 at the Hyatt 
Place (6773 S Padre Island Dr) in 
Corpus. 
 
The meeting schedule will be: 

• Friday Morning:  8:00 a.m. to 
Noon-Understanding and Sup-
porting Adjustments.  Your in-
structor is Steve Kahane, ATA-R 

• Friday Afternoon:  1:00 p.m. to 
5:00 p.m.-The Life of An Ap-
praisal-What Happens 
Next?  Your instructor is Pam 
Teel, ATA-G. 

 
Attendees will have the opportunity to 
network with fellow appraisal profes-
sionals at the Friday continental 
breakfast, breaks and lunch. 
 
Who Should Attend 
Anyone who needs to stay on the 

leading edge of appraisal issues, as 
well as professionals who are respon-
sible for keeping appraisal processes 
in compliance. 
 
Registration Fees 
The fee to attend this meeting is $100 
for ATA members and $200 for non-
members.  (Fees increase $20 14 
days before the meeting.) 
Registration with payment must be 
received at least five business days in 
advance of the event to guarantee 
your registration. If you have not re-
ceived an e-mail confirmation one 
week prior to the conference, please 
call ATA at (210) 837-7123, M-F, 9:00 
a.m.-4:00 p.m. to confirm your regis-
tration. 
 
Hotel Accommodations 
ATA's has reserved a few rooms at 
the Hyatt .  Our contracted rate is $89 
and it expires on January 20 (or when 

our room block is sold out).  Call the 
Hyatt at (361) 985-8888 and mention 
Association of Texas Appraisers to 
reserve your room or click here. 
 
Course Approvals 
Both courses have been sent to 
TALCB and TREC for approval for 4 
hours each.  We will post the approv-
al numbers as soon as we receive 
them. 
 
Exhibitors/Sponsors 
If you are interested in exhibiting or 
sponsoring, please con-
tact info@txappraisers.org or down-
load the exhibitor/sponsor form here. 
 
Cancellations/Refunds 
Written requests received three busi-
ness days prior—full refund; fewer 
than three business days prior—no 
refunds will be issued. 

Corpus Christi Meeting 

ATA’s 17th Mid-Year meeting will be 
held February 10-11 at the Embassy 
Suites Conference Center in San 
Marcos, TX (1001 E McCarty Lane).   
 
The meeting schedule will be: 
 

• Friday morning - 8:00 a.m. - Noon 
- FHA Roadmap; Bryan Reyn-
olds, (Separate registration fee) 

• Friday afternoon - 12:50 p.m. - 
1:00 p.m. - Welcome; Steve Ka-
hane, ATA-R, President 

• Friday afternoon - 12:35 p.m. - 
1:00 p.m. - TALCB Update; Chel-
sea Buchholtz, TALCB 

• Friday afternoon - 1:00 p.m. - 
5:00 p.m. - The Life of An Ap-
praisal - What Happens Next?; 
Pam Teel, ATA-G 

• Friday evening - 5:00 p.m. - 6:30 
p.m. - Networking Reception 

• Saturday - 8:00 a.m. - Noon - Un-
derstanding and Supporting 
Adjustments, Steve Kahane, 
ATA-R 

• Saturday afternoon - 1:00 p.m. - 
5:00 p.m. - Diversifying Your 
Practice - Inside and Out; Bryan 
Reynolds 

 

The ATA Board of Directors will meet 
on Thursday afternoon.  
 
Attendees will have the opportunity to 
network with fellow appraisal profes-
sionals at the Saturday continental 
breakfast, breaks, lunch, and the 
break and the networking reception 
on Friday evening. (ALL OF WHICH 
ARE INCLUDED IN THE PRICE OF 
YOUR REGISTRATION FEE!) 
 
Who Should Attend 
Anyone who needs to stay on the 
leading edge of appraisal issues, as 
well as professionals who are respon-
sible for keeping appraisal processes 
in compliance. 
 
Hotel Accommodations 
ATA's contracted rate at the Embassy 
Suites is $149 and it expires on Janu-
ary 10 (or when our room block is 
sold out).  Call the Embassy Suites at 
(800) 774-1500  and mention Associ-
ation of Texas Appraisers or click 
here to reserve your room.  
 
Registration Fees 
The fee to attend this meeting is $150 
for ATA members and $300 for non-
members.  (Fees increase $20 14 
days before the meeting.)  

Registration with payment must be 
received at least five business days in 
advance of the conference to guaran-
tee your registration. If you have not 
received an e-mail confirmation one 
week prior to the conference, please 
call ATA at (210) 837-7123, M-F, 9:00 
a.m.-4:00 p.m. to confirm your regis-
tration. 
 
Course Approvals 
All four courses have been sent to 
TALCB and TREC for approval for 4 
hours each.  We will post the approval 
numbers as soon as we receive them. 
 
Exhibitors/Sponsors 
WE LOVE OUR SPONSORS!!!  If you 
are interested in exhibiting or spon-
soring, please contact in-
fo@txappraisers.org or download the 
exhibitor/sponsor form here. 
 
Cancellations/Refunds 
Due to our commitment for the facili-
ties and food for the event, a full re-
fund can only be issued 3 business 
prior to the event.  After the 3 day 
deadline, no refunds are able to be 
issued. 
 
(See ATA website {www.txappraisers.org) for 
course approval information.) 

17th Mid-Year Meeting 

https://www.hyatt.com/en-US/hotel/texas/hyatt-place-corpus-christi/crpzc?corp_id=G-TXAA
mailto:info@txappraisers.org
https://www.txappraisers.org/resources/Documents/Exhibitor%20and%20Sponsor%20Form.pdf
https://www.hilton.com/en/book/reservation/rooms/?ctyhocn=SNMESES&arrivalDate=2023-02-10&departureDate=2023-02-11&groupCode=ATA&room1NumAdults=1&cid=OM%2CWW%2CHILTONLINK%2CEN%2CDirectLink&bm-verify=AAQAAAAG_____-cyFJSo9rDAbGIExNmvEn77SCYE77xJ8LDRTymI2jBQ2menv
https://www.hilton.com/en/book/reservation/rooms/?ctyhocn=SNMESES&arrivalDate=2023-02-10&departureDate=2023-02-11&groupCode=ATA&room1NumAdults=1&cid=OM%2CWW%2CHILTONLINK%2CEN%2CDirectLink&bm-verify=AAQAAAAG_____-cyFJSo9rDAbGIExNmvEn77SCYE77xJ8LDRTymI2jBQ2menv
mailto:info@txappraisers.org
mailto:info@txappraisers.org
https://www.txappraisers.org/resources/Documents/Exhibitor%20and%20Sponsor%20Form.pdf
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Remembering an ICON – George R Harrison 
I remember 
the very first 
time I met 
George.  It 
was in De-
cember 
1991.  I was 
working for 
an appraiser 
named Jim 
Reed.  Actu-
ally, it would 
be better to 
say that I 
was a chauf-
feur for Mr. 
Jim Reed.  I 

came into the office…to drive Mr. 
Reed somewhere (hoping he’d let me 
do the appraisal this time) and George 
Harrison was in Jim’s office talking 
about me.  When I walked in, Mr. Reed 
said to George, “This is the guy I was 
telling you about.  We have to get him 
branded.”  George turned to look at me 
and grinned that grin we all came to 
know and recognize with that little 
chuckle.  They were talking about NA-
MA (National Association of 
Master Appraisers) and getting 
my designation.  It was a few 
months later that I went to the 
NAMA office to see about get-
ting “branded”.  The front desk 
said that Dr. Marvin Deane 
wanted to see me in his office 
(of course, my initial thoughts 
were “Oh cr$%, I don’t want to 
go in there!”  But I did.)  There 
was Dr. Deane sitting behind 
his desk with George Harrison 
sitting in the room across from 
him.  George said, “This is the 
young man that Jim and I were 
talking about.  Let’s get him 
branded.”  So, from the very 
beginning of my trek into this 
profession we call “Real Property Ap-
praisal”, it was George Harrison that 
helped me get my “official” start 
(graduating from being a chauffeur and 
all). 
  
Diana Jacob persuaded me into be-
coming an instructor about 8 years 
later.  I was an instructor for the Lin-
coln Graduate Center when George 
Harrison called me on the phone ask-
ing if I would consider being an instruc-
tor at the Columbia Institute, as 
well.  Sometime later, George invited 

me to be part of a conference in Las 
Vegas.  He wanted me and Mike 
Brunson from Nevada to talk about 
how we help start our State Coalitions/
Associations. (I can still hear George 
yelling out at me.  ☺ A huge argument 
had broken out in the audience, and I 
yelled out “This is what I have been 
talking about.  If we had a national as-
sociation that would actually  
‘Stand Up’ for the appraiser, we would-
n’t have arguments like this.  Wouldn’t 
that be great?  I mean, that IS what we 
need.”  Then Mike chimed in with per-
fect timing and started talking about 
how he helped Nevada get its start 
and how we could start a national or-
ganization.  Then, I talked about how 
the Association of Texas Appraisers 
(ATA) got its start.  Then I said, “Look, 
there’s a National Association of Real-
tors, so why can’t we have a National 
Association of Appraisers?”  George 
came running up the steps onto the 
stage, yelling out at me, 
“Whoa..whoa..whoa.”  I started laugh-
ing and said, “why not?”  Mike pointed 
out that George had the perfect infra-

structure with Columbia Institute to 
start a national organization.  It was 
perfect. Let’s do this!  George told eve-
ryone that it was time to break for 
lunch and asked if anyone in the audi-
ence would be interested in a new as-
sociation to stick around.  Only a few 
left the room.  There it all began…the 
NAA…George, Mike and my-
self….then George said we need some 
charisma!  George says, “Meet Laurie 
Egan.”  She was “volun-told” to join 
us.  Marty Molloy happened to be 
standing right there and George enlist-

ed him before he had a chance to 
know what we were talking about.  
  
George served in the Army a while 
back…I am prior Air Force.  He and I 
shared a lot of conversations about 
those military days…places we’d 
been…things we’d seen.  So many 
times, when appraisers get together, 
that’s all they talk about…
appraising.  Don’t get me wrong - 
George could do that, too.  But I re-
member our talks about other things - 
outside of appraising.  He had this one 
joke about an appraisal instructor that 
he loved to tell…and told it often.  He 
said that there was this appraisal in-
structor that was asked “Can you 
teach a USPAP class?”  The instructor 
replied, “Sure I can!  But I have to tell 
you, I only have one presenta-
tion.  You can call it whatever you 
want.” 
  
George called me by accident about a 
month or two ago.  When I answered, 
he thought he was talking with his doc-
tor’s office.  I told him, “George, this is 

Bobby Crisp…I’m not a doc-
tor…but I have stayed at a 
run-down Holiday Inn Ex-
press somewhere in Oklaho-
ma you sent me to.”  He 
laughed out loud.  After hear-
ing this devastating news of 
George passing, I was so 
glad that I picked up that 
phone call.  I am so happy 
and blessed that George and 
I could share a small amount 
of laughter together one more 
time. 
  
There’s a song that I abso-
lutely love.  Whether you like 
country music or not, doesn’t 
matter.  The harmony in this 

song is so beautiful.  If you don’t know 
the song…or have not ever listened to 
it…or maybe it’s been a long time 
since you have…I encourage you to 
do so.  It is such a powerful song by 
Vince Gill (with Patty Loveless & Ricky 
Skaggs) – Go Rest High On That 
Mountain. 
 
So, George, “Go rest high on that 
mountain – Son, your work on earth is 
done – Go to heaven a-shoutin’ – Love 
for the Father and the Son” 
 

Bobby Crisp, ATA-R 
ATA Chairman of the 

Board 
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My Tribute to George Harrison 
I don’t even 
know where 
to start.  I 
looked on 
Facebook a 
few minutes 
before turn-
ing off my 
phone for 8 
days.  I saw 
that my 
mentor, 
boss, and 
father figure, 
George Har-
rison, had 
passed 

away.  I quickly sent out emails to eve-
ryone I could think of to let them know 
and I turned off the phone. 
 
I remember meeting George Harrison 
shortly after I moved to San Antonio in 
2001.  He remembered me from the 
Valuation 2000.  There were 3,000 
people at that meeting.  He told me I 
wouldn’t let the person in front of him 
attend a session because they didn’t 
have their badge and I made them 

walk back to their room (1/4 mile in the 
MGM) to get it.  That sounds like 
me.  Anyone familiar with the appraisal 
industry know that 95 percent of the 
people that were there, were probably 
older white men.  There were only a 
few African American women attend-
ing appraisal conferences at that time, 
so I was probably easy to spot and 
remember.   
 
He nurtured me, mentored me, and 
made me think I could do the impossi-
ble.  All the things he encouraged me 
to do, I’m doing now.  He would get 
mad at me and punish me like a par-
ent, and we would get through it.  Run-
ning a national association and man-
aging multiple state associations were 
his ideas…not mine.  When I went to 
work with him at Columbia, I was work-
ing 2 hours a day.  That led to a full-
time consulting job for 6 years.  After 
we started NAA and the Appraisal 
Summit and I started to manage ATA, I 
had to cut back my hours with Colum-
bia.  Who would have thought that 
those entities would be what they are 
today! 

If we didn’t travel together to attend 
conferences, he would give me a big 
hug like he hadn’t seen me in years 
(when in fact, it had only been a day or 

so).   
 
Thank you, George, for all you did for 
me and this profession that you loved 
so much. You will be missed. 

Teresa Walker, ATA 
Executive Director 
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Killed by Carbon Monoxide:  Appraiser Blamed 
Editor’s 
Note: The 
names, loca-
tion and de-
tails of this 
case have 
been 
changed to 
protect the 
privacy of 
the individu-
als involved. 
For dec-
ades, ap-
praisers 
have been 
gently re-

minded to pay careful attention to 
smoke alarms and carbon monoxide 
(CO) detectors—especially noting 
when they are absent altogether. Many 
experts advise that the state and feder-
al standards requiring these important 
systems exist for a reason. 
 
A recent case in which a young couple 
died from carbon monoxide poisoning 
while they slept highlights the life and 
death importance of these simple 
alarms—and brings this issue front and 
center for the real estate appraiser 
community as a whole. 
 
Here’s what happened. 
 
A Deadly Mistake 
John and Suzy Smith (names changed 
for privacy) were a young couple and 
first-time homeowners, living in their 
home for just over 18 months. On the 
night in question, they planned a din-
ner out with friends and were hurrying 
to get home, get ready, and head out. 
 
In a rush to get in her husband’s car, 
Suzy left her car in the garage—key in 
the ignition and still idling. When the 
couple returned from dinner, John 
parked his car outside on the driveway. 
They retired for the evening to their 
third-floor master bedroom suite and 
went to bed. 
 
All through the evening and into the 
night, Suzy’s car sat idling—pumping 
the garage, and then the home, full of 
carbon monoxide. 
 
The result was the Smiths, along with 
their pets, were found dead the very 
next day. Suzy’s car was still running 

in the garage when police arrived on 
the scene. Lab tests confirmed the 
cause of death for both John and Suzy 
was “Carbon Monoxide Toxicity.” 
 
After a thorough investigation, detec-
tives found five hard-wired alarms in 
the ceiling throughout the townhouse 
but all were actually smoke detectors. 
Not a single carbon monoxide alarm 
was found in the home. 
 
The couple was well-known in their 
small community and news of their 
death was covered extensively by 
state and local news alike. The news 
of such a young couple losing their 
lives just as they were starting a new 
life together hit the community hard. 

Lawsuit 
As you might expect, it didn’t take long 
for both John and Suzy’s parents to 
hire a law firm and start going after all 
the real estate professionals involved. 
 
As it turns out, both the appraiser and 
the home inspector had each inde-
pendently inspected the home 18 
months prior and both mistakenly re-
ported a few of the smoke alarms pre-
sent at the home, as CO detectors. 
Consequently, both the appraiser and 
home inspector ended up on the re-
ceiving end of a “wrongful death” legal 
claim. 
 
The legal team for the parents of the 
deceased young adults (plaintiffs) al-
leged that the appraiser, Darcy Doe 
(name changed for privacy), had negli-
gently appraised the Smiths’ home and 
had reported the presence of a CO 
detector when in fact, none were pre-
sent. Unfortunately for Doe, she la-
beled her photograph inaccurately in 
her own appraisal report to the lender. 
 
The legal demand notes that the ap-
praiser indicated they would note any 

physical conditions that could affect 
livability and adverse environmental 
conditions. Furthermore, the appraiser 
represented that their photographs 
were a “true and accurate representa-
tion of the subject property” and 
acknowledged that any intentional or 
negligent misrepresentations could 
result in civil liability. 
 
The plaintiff’s attorneys point to a pho-
tograph included in the appraiser’s re-
port of a First Alert smoke detector on 
the ceiling of the townhouse. However, 
the smoke detector was incorrectly 
labeled as a CO detector rather than a 
smoke alarm in the appraisal report. 
The legal demand is quick to assert 
that the appraiser was negligent, stat-
ing: “Given its orientation, next to a 
ceiling light and adjacent to a stair-
case, the device depicted appears to 
be on the second floor near the stair-
case to the third floor, where the bed-
rooms are located. It would not have 
been properly located even if it was an 
actual CO alarm.” Their argument is 
clearly that any well-focused appraiser 
would have known this fact, and 
should be able to easily tell the differ-
ence between the two. 
 
The plaintiff’s attorney reviewed the 
matter of potential negligence by inter-
viewing other appraisers, “Apparently, 
the [lender], as do many other lenders, 
specifically requires that the appraiser 
confirm the presence of a statutorily 
required CO alarm as a condition for 
approving the loan. One appraiser ad-
vised me that he has had to return to a 
property to provide that confirmation,” 
the attorney wrote. However, Doe did 
not properly confirm the presence of a 
CO alarm. 
 
It was further argued by the legal team 
that the lender “obviously relied upon 
[Doe’s] appraisal report in approving 
the loan. Had there been no CO alarm 
present, the loan would not have been 
approved unless and until a CO alarm 
was provided (which could have been 
readily accomplished).” 
 
The attorneys go as far to argue that 
the law requiring carbon monoxide de-
tectors in homes was increasingly nec-
essary because “newer motor vehicles 
run quieter and smoother” and the 
“technological advances have less-

Kendra Budd 
Working RE 
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ened the required interaction and sen-
sory feedback between operator and 
vehicle in driving and parking.” 
 
The combination of these items gave 
the plaintiffs’ attorneys a strong claim 
against both the appraiser and the 
home inspector that they had incorrect-
ly reported the presence of a CO de-
tector (which never actually existed), 
and consequently that this negligent 
misrepresentation contributed to the 
wrongful death of the Smiths. 
Ultimately, both cases were settled 
privately out of court. 
 
CO Detector vs Smoke Alarm 
One important lesson in these 
cases is that it can be extreme-
ly difficult to tell the difference 
between CO detectors and 
smoke alarms. This is a re-
minder to appraisers to take a 
second look at all CO detectors 
and smoke alarms—and to test 
them as well. 
 
Rick Bunzel, home inspector 
and Washington firefighter was able to 
give us some tips on how to not only 
tell the difference between the two de-
tectors, but offers additional safety tips 
on smoke alarms and carbon monox-
ide detectors as well. 
 
For starters, the difference between a 
smoke alarm and a CO detector is 
quite simple. “The item will be clearly 
labeled, written on the exterior shell of 
the device, so you’ll be able to see it 
easily,” advises Bunzel. However, this 
can be hard to read because the sign-
age could be the same color as the 
shell, so it’s incredibly important for 
you to get close enough to the alarm or 
CO detector to read it clearly (and test 
it!). 
 
Bunzel reports that the alarms usually 
have different locations. “Carbon mon-
oxide detectors are usually mounted 
high or low,” Bunzel says. He also 
points out that this isn’t a foolproof 
method because carbon monoxide and 
oxygen have only one molecule differ-
ence, so they have the same density. 
“In theory you could place a CO detec-
tor anywhere but they’re usually out of 
reach of kids or pets—that’s a good 
rule of thumb,” says Bunzel. However, 
it is important not to rely on location 

alone, as that can lead to the same 
type of problems encountered by 
Jones above. 
 
Lessons Learned 
Bunzel was also able to provide some 
helpful tips for appraisers as far as 
how to communicate with their clients 
about CO detectors. For example, 
Bunzel says that appraisers and home 
inspectors should make it clear to their 
clients that they do not warranty if the 
device is working, just that it is there. 
“The test button doesn’t test the worka-

bility of a device—only the alarm. Just 
because it squeaks doesn’t mean it 
works,” reports Bunzel. This disclaimer 
language should be included in the 
appraiser’s report. 
 
Another tip is to check the date of a 
CO alarm and smoke detector. “It’s 
amazing how many smoke alarms I 
find from the ’80s,” Bunzel says. Car-
bon monoxide alarms expire after six 
years, and smoke alarms expire after 
10. In fact, The National Fire Protec-
tion Association (NFPA) requires 
smoke alarms to be replaced after 10 
years. Appraisers, home inspectors 
and homeowners should be checking 
these dates. 
 
However, as an appraiser it is impera-
tive you are making your client aware 
of the expiration. “We should be calling 
out if they’re older than 10 years. From 
a safety perspective we need to be 
doing that,” Bunzel warns. Especially 
as a firefighter he tells us he has seen 
too many expired alarms. He keeps it 
simple by stating simply, “Having work-
ing alarms that are within their lifespan 
saves lives.” This is the code every 
appraiser and home inspector should 
be living by, argues Bunzel. 
 

Important Reminder 
Isaac Peck, President of OREP Insur-
ance, a leading provider of appraiser 
insurance, says that on most conven-
tional home loans, the lender is typical-
ly requiring that the appraiser confirm 
the presence of a CO alarm as a con-
dition of approving the loan. This 
opens the appraiser up to liability if 
they report a CO alarm is present, 
when in reality that is not the case. 
“Even in the rare case that an apprais-
er isn’t required by her scope of work 
to report the presence of a CO detec-
tor, if the appraiser includes a picture 
of a CO detector in her report—if the 
CO detector turns out to be a smoke 
detector, a case is still created for neg-
ligence and/or misrepresentation,” re-
ports Peck. 
 
This case serves as an incredibly po-
tent reminder of the deadly conse-
quences that can result when CO de-
tectors either malfunction and/or are 
not present. Reporting CO detectors is 
often a very mundane and routine part 
of an appraiser’s subject property in-
spection, but this recent tragedy goes 
to show how important this issue is for 
the appraisal industry. 
 
The case also shows how even a very 
small oversight or mistake can turn into 
a claim. Peck says that even very ex-
perienced appraisers sometimes over-
look things. “Nobody is perfect 100 
percent of the time. If your firm is doing 
200, 300, or more appraisals a year, 
what are the chances that you might 
overlook something on one out of 300 
appraisals? Mistakes happen. This 
goes to show the importance of having 
insurance for your business so you’re 
not risking your entire business or your 
family’s financial future. Thankfully, 
both the appraiser and home inspector 
were carrying E&O insurance and did 
not have to face these wrongful death 
legal claims alone,” reports Peck. 
 
One thing to note is that many apprais-
er E&O policies actually exclude Car-
bon Monoxide from their policies! This 
exclusion is typically a part of a policy’s 
Pollution exclusion. Please be sure to 
check with your OREP agent if you 
want to ensure you get coverage for 
this important exposure. (Visit 
OREP.org to learn more!) 
 

Killed by Carbon Monoxide…(con’t) 
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Final Thoughts 
Looking for carbon monoxide detectors 
is a very small part of your subject 
property inspection, but it is of utmost 
importance. In this case, both the ap-
praiser and the home inspector cut 
corners, improperly called the smoke 
alarm a carbon monoxide detector, 
and as a consequence became entan-
gled in a nasty wrongful death legal 
claim. As a real estate appraiser, you 
know appraising a home requires care-

ful diligence, time and a keen-eye—
even if your client plans on hiring a 
home inspector. 
 
Make sure that you’re taking careful 
note of the alarms and detectors, their 
dates and location. An accurate report 
not only saves lives, but spares you 
the headache of being on the receiving 
end of a lawsuit. 
 
Stay safe out there! 

About the Author 
Kendra Budd is the Associate Editor of 
Working RE magazine and the Market-
ing Coordinator for OREP, a leading 
provider of appraiser E&O insurance—
trusted by over 10,000 appraisers. She 
graduated with a BA in Theatre and 
English from Western Washington Uni-
versity, and with an MFA in Creative 
Writing from Full Sail University. She is 
currently based in Seattle, WA. 

Killed by Carbon Monoxide…(con’t) 

When the IRS needs to ask a question 
about a taxpayer’s tax return, notify 
them about a change to their account, 
or request a payment, it often mails a 
letter or notice to the taxpayer. Tax-
payers should know that the IRS sends 
millions of these letters and notices to 
taxpayers for a variety of reasons. 
Many of these letters and notices can 
be dealt with simply, without having to 
call or visit an IRS office. Here’s what 
taxpayers should know about IRS no-
tices and letters: 
 
The IRS sends notices and letters for 
the following reasons: 

• You have a balance due. 

• You are due a larger or smaller 
refund. 

• We have a question about your tax 
return. 

• We need to verify your identity. 

• We need additional information. 

• We changed your return. 

• We need to notify you of delays in 
processing your return. 

 
Your notice or letter will explain the 
reason for the contact and give you 
instructions on how to handle the is-
sue. If your notice or letter requires a 
response by a specific date, there are 
two main reasons you’ll want to com-
ply: 

• To minimize additional interest and 
penalty charges. 

• To preserve your appeal rights if 
you don’t agree. 

 
Read the Notice Carefully 
Most IRS letters and notices are about 
federal tax returns or tax accounts. 

Each notice or letter deals with a spe-
cific issue and includes specific in-
structions on what to do and it is im-
portant that you read it carefully. A no-
tice may reference changes to a tax-
payer’s account, taxes owed, a pay-
ment request or a specific issue on a 
tax return. Taking timely action could 
minimize additional interest and penal-
ty charges as noted above. 
 
If a letter is about a changed or cor-
rected tax return, the taxpayer should 
review the information and compare it 
with the original return. If the taxpayer 
agrees, they should make notes about 
the corrections on their personal copy 
of the tax return and keep it for their 
records. 
 
When to Take Action 
Typically, a taxpayer will only need to 
take action or contact the IRS if they 
don’t agree with the information, if the 
IRS requested additional information, 
or if they have a balance due. The IRS 
and authorized private debt collection 
agencies do send letters by mail. Most 
of the time, all the taxpayer needs to 
do is read the letter carefully and take 
the appropriate action or submit a pay-
ment. There is generally no need to 
reply to a notice or call the IRS unless 
specifically told to do so. 
 
If a taxpayer does need to call the IRS, 
they should use the number in the up-
per right-hand corner of the notice and 
have a copy of their tax return and let-
ter. 
 
Taxpayers should keep notices or let-
ters they receive from the IRS. These 
include adjustment notices when an 
action is taken on the taxpayer’s ac-

count. Taxpayers should keep records 
for three years from the date they filed 
the tax return. 
 
Watch Out for Scams 
IRS notices and letters are sent by 
mail. The IRS does not correspond by 
email, phone, or social media about 
taxpayer accounts or tax returns. You 
can find the notice (CP) or letter (LTR) 
number on either the top or the bottom 
right-hand corner of your correspond-
ence. If you search the IRS website for 
your notice or letter and it doesn’t re-
turn a result – or you believe the notice 
or letter looks suspicious, report it on 
the Report Phishing page on IRS.gov. 
Taxpayers who are unsure whether 
they owe money to the IRS can view 
their tax account information on 
IRS.gov. 
 
Help is Just a Phone Call Away 
Receiving mail from the IRS is usually 
not a cause for panic, but it should not 
be ignored either. If you have any 
questions or concerns about an IRS 
letter or notice that you’ve received, 
don’t hesitate to contact the office. 
 
Reprinted with permission from ABIP 
CPAs and Advisors 

What To Know about IRS Letters and Notices 
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Aging in Place—How Seniors Can Flourish at Home 
For many seniors, moving into an as-
sisted living facility is unfathomable. In 
fact, most seniors are interested in ag-
ing in place — that is to say, making 
their own home the right place to grow 
older. This allows them to stay in the 
environment they know and love, hold 
on to cherished memories, and main-
tain normalcy throughout their golden 
years. 
 
However, aging in place requires some 
work and forethought. Here are ways 
to make sure your home, body, and 
mind are ready to take on the challeng-
es. 
 
Home Modifications 
Unless your home is 
already designed for 
maximum safety and 
accessibility, you should 
consider some modifica-
tions. There are plenty 
of standard home de-
sign elements, such as 
steep stairways and 
slick bathroom floors, 
that become hazardous 
as we age. Taking steps 
to ensure your safety 
means you can continue 
to thrive in your current 
home. 
 
Does your house have 
two floors? If so, consid-
er installing a stair lift to 
easily move between levels without 
risking a fall or putting excess strain on 
joints. Lighting is another considera-
tion. Your home should remain as con-
sistent as possible as you transition 
from room to room. This is especially 
important on stairs, as light is needed 
for the eyes to see contrast and depth. 
 
Keep in mind as you’re making modifi-
cations that about six out of every ten 
falling accidents among seniors hap-
pen at home. These can occur be-
cause of vision changes, mobility is-
sues, and even cognitive decline. In 
addition to light, it also makes sense to 
pay attention to the bathroom by add-
ing safety grab bars and a shower with 
a no-step entry. Remember, this is the 
one room in your home that is guaran-
teed to have water and soap, which 
are a bad combination on tiled floors. 
 

Balance-Focused Exercise 
Decreased balance is a natural part of 
aging, but that doesn’t mean you can’t 
mitigate its effects. Regular exercise 
can improve strength, flexibility, and 
balance. This means you’re both less 
likely to fall and less likely to sustain 
serious injury in the event that you do. 
 
So, it’s important to find ways to build 
exercise into your routine. Not sure 
where to start? Consider a group 
class, which provides socialization and 
motivation in addition to professional 
guidance. If you’re a Medicare sub-
scriber, you may be eligible for the Sil-
verSneakers Medicare program, which 

can make these kinds of classes sub-
stantially more affordable by giving you 
access to 13,000 fitness centers 
across the country. 
 
Strong Social Network 
Social isolation is one of the biggest 
problems affecting seniors. One of the 
benefits of moving to a senior-focused 
facility is the built-in social network, but 
that doesn’t mean you can’t get this 
kind of support in your own space. 
However, it will require a focused ef-
fort. 
 
Make sure to get out of the house or 
host at home so that you can stay con-
nected to friends and family often. 
Staying in touch will improve your 
mood, reduce your risk for depression, 
and keep you safer in the event of a 
serious health problem. 
 

Find New Hobbies 
Isolation isn’t the only emotional risk 
facing seniors who stay at home. It’s 
easy to fall into the same routine 
you’ve always had when you don’t 
have a change of environment. Al-
though some routines are most defi-
nitely good for you, it’s also important 
to make sure you’re satisfying your 
natural curiosity for new things and 
experiences. 
 
New hobbies are a great way to nur-
ture that thirst for fresh experiences. 
Consider a low-impact physical hobby, 
like mild nature walks or gardening. 
These will get you outdoors so you can 

enjoy the impact nature 
has on mood and energy. 
Creative hobbies, such as 
painting or music, can give 
you a chance to explore 
your artistic side. Don’t 
worry if it takes you a 
while to find the right hob-
by for you: if something 
doesn’t click, just try an-
other, until you find a good 
fit. 
 
Ask for Help When You 
Need It 
No matter how fit you stay 
or how accessible your 
house is, there will always 
be times when you need a 
little bit of extra help. Don’t 
let pride get in the way of 

asking for assistance when you need 
it. For example, you might want to hire 
a cleaning service periodically to give 
your house a deep cleaning, or ask a 
friend or family member over to help 
you put up seasonal decorations. 
 
Stay honest with yourself about your 
limits — there’s nothing wrong with 
needing help, especially if it keeps you 
safe and healthy. The best way to 
make aging in place work is by staying 
self-aware and transparent with the 
people in your life. By focusing on a 
safe home, plenty of exercise, and 
mental stimulation, you can enjoy your 
golden years right where you are. 
 
Reprinted with permission from Guides 
for Seniors.  Author is Theresa McAr-
thur. 
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Trainees Looking for Sponsors 
First Name Last Name City Phone Email 

Megan Real Adkins 210 216-2723 meggreal@gmail.com 

Christina Touchette Alvarado (DFW area) 817 401-6849 christinatouchette@yahoo.com 

Marcus Leonard Alvarado (DFW area) 817 944-2563 marcusrleonard@gmail.com 

Jon "JT" Lipton Anywhere in the state 830 965-8300 j.bar.tipton@gmail.com 

Rachel Carpenter Austin 512 771-6042 rachacarpenter@gmail.com 

Ronald Reed Austin 512 914-8236 rakreed@sbcglobal.net 

Chris Solimine Austin 512 429-3662 chrissolimine@realtyaustin.com 

Drey Lord Austin 512 903-9591 dreylord1@gmail.com 

Justin McZeke Austin 254 278-3755 Jdmaczeke60@gmail.com 

Thomas Stone Austin 619 917-8284 thomas.w.stone@gmail.com 

Harry Kirchner Austin 512 913-9390 harrykirchner@sbcglobal.net 

Sammie Joseph III Austin 512 470-7877 sammie@josephcompanies.com 

Caitlin Carte Austin 540 354-2244 ccarte6@gmail.com 

Ezra Gregg Austin 202 746-0799 ezraoriongregg@gmail.com 

Diana Henley Austin 512 716-9011 dianahenley@outlook.com 

Seth Wilson Austin 206 305-1354 seth-wilson@live.com 

Jay Barnes Austin 512 797-8484 2jwbarnes@gmail.com 

Molly Estes Austin 972 515-5827 mollyestes77@gmail.com 

Keith Wanta Austin 323 620-5586 wantawhat@yahoo.com 

Julia Rogers Austin 713 560-1231 juliacrogers79@gmail.com 

Ryan Nolan Austin 512 713-4411 rc_nolan@outlook.com 

Chris Spinks Austin area 512 771-9281 csservicegroupllc@gmail.com 

Paul Myles Austin but willing to travel 281 779-6005 plmyles@gmail.com 

Fernando Vasquez Austin or San Antonio 512 825-0013 fernandovasquez@utexas.edu 

Lisa Marks Beaumont/Jasper 409 782-2886 lisa.marks@hemphillisd.net 

Alan Burkett Beeville/Corpus/Victoria 361 350-1629 burkettappraisal@yahoo.com 

Gregory Gafford Big Spring 325 320-2964 gafford.9@buckeyemail.osu.edu 

Adam Tindol Big Spring, Midland, Odessa, etc. 432 853-6179 adamtindol@gmail.com 

Bonnie Rutt Boerne 210 505-1488 brutt@cbharper.com 

Ashley Collier Brackettville 210 627-1651 ashleytxrealtor@gmail.com 

Peter Diaz Bulverde 720 742-4950 peter.diaz4@gmail.com 

Craig Chambers Burleson 817 239-4027 craig.beacon@att.net 

Monica Urbanek Burleson 817 230-3205 urbanek.re@gmail.com 

Victoria Iglesias-Romo Castroville 210 815-6515 vickieiglesias@gmail.com 

Rehma Nabbanja Cedar Park 737 400-8212 remmy.nabb@gmail.com 

Jollyn Hilliard Cibolo 210 324-2423 jollynhomes@gmail.com 

John Sikes Cleburne 817 994-9449 rick_sikes@yahoo.com 

Mark Wood Cleburne 817 601-5032 mark@redlonestar.com 

Ben Butt Corpus Christi 361 251-2432 benbutt98@gmail.com 

Svetlana Tsvetkova Corpus Christi 662 312-8512 svetlana.tsvetkova.elisvet@gmail.com 

Amy Sutton Cypress 281 638-3568 amy.sutton.427@gmail.com 

Brian Seale Cypress 713 817-0348 seale0716@gmail.com 

DeMarco Syed-Fisher Cypress/Katy 941 281-9872 demarco.syedfisher1@gmail.com 

Riley Dalmas Dallas 469 352-8370 rileydalmas@gmail.com 

Jatoia Haywood Dallas 469 837-6001 jatoiahaywood2123@gmail.com 

Andrien Trujillo Dallas 954 816-4878 andrien@mac.com 

Thomas Valenta Dallas 214 995-0160 tommy.valenta@gmail.com 

Orlando Delgado Dallas 817 521-8934 sjoidelgado@gmail.com 

John Willems Dallas 214 918-9234 johnwillems@sbcglobal.net 

Michael Roberts Dallas 302 354-3370  michael.j.roberts@icloud.com 

Richard Smart Dallas/Ft. Worth 972 834-3136 rrs0039@gmail.com 

Tom Steffan Dallas/Ft. Worth 239 272-1812 Tom.steffan@aol.com 

Nan Headrick Dayton 936 334-4593 headricknan@gmail.com 

Tommy Brown DeSoto 972 748-4411 nsatb87@gmail.com 

George Popescu DFW 214 403-9843 george.popescu@yahoo.com 

Michael Loftis DFW 432 853-6523 michaelploftis@gmail.com 

Michelle Wilbur DFW 817 525-3213 michelle@veteranrp.com 

Eric Colvin Ennis 972 935-3162 eric@ennislogistics.com 

Gayle Wooten Fort Bend County 281 380-1280 gaylebwooten@gmail.com 

Frank Atherton Fort Worth 817 986-3560 frank.atherton24@gmail.com 
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Randy York Fort Worth 817 597-5197 raimeesdad@gmail.com 

Antoine Razzouk Fort Worth 817 333-8745 antoinerazo@gmail.com 

Stephanie Gonzales Fredericksburg 817 694-8888 stephanieannknight@gmail.com 

Erin Davis Freestone County 903 644-0981 erinldavis@hotmail.com 

Rob Sutterfield Frisco/North Texas 214 893-8991 rksutter@gmail.com 

Cheri Himmer Georgetown 253 686-3571 cherihimmer@gmail.com 

Philip Mayberry Georgetown 512 350-4461 philipmayberry1@gmail.com 

Marissa Song Georgetown 512 739-7212 marissasong94@gmail.com 

Gary Novit Georgetown/Austin Area 512 415-1251 gary.novit@icloud.com 

Callie Trimble Gladewater 903 241-0999 callielauren12@icloud.com 

Saige Sealy Goldthwaite 325 203-8208 Saigesealy@gmail.com   

Joshua French Hay, Caldwell and Travis counties 512 810-7428 jafrenchv@gmail.com 

Amanda Ballard Highlands 281 786-6460 amandaballard281@gmail.com 

Crystal Jordan Houston 832 792-9300 crystaljay595@yahoo.com 

Heather Robertson Houston 281 782-4705 robertsonhr4@gmail.com 

Rita Brown Houston 832 995-7609 ritabrown@kw.com 

Fallon Huff Houston 832 283-2873 fallon@thefallonco.com 

Bryan Neal Houston 361 205-2121 loki1492@gmail.com 

James Weiler Houston 832 405-6723 jamesmweiler24@gmail.com 

Timikeyi Egbuson Houston 571 409-9647 jimikeyi@gmail.com 

Rod Wilker Houston 949 331-2962 rodwilker@gmail.com 

Lloyd Gaddis Houston 281 216-4439 aagmtg@gmail.com 

Quintasha Ellison Houston 281 682-1682 quintashabell83@gmail.com 

Sonja Rosendary Houston 862 252-3891 rosendas@kean.edu 

Glymiss Smith Houston 281 772-1040 glymiss@glymisssmith.com 

John Samuel Houston 832 496-0131 johnsamuel@outlook.com 

John Kaldor Houston 713 254-9292 john.kaldor@icloud.com 

Camillle Colmer Houston 832 287-6719 thegreatestagentofalltime@gmail.com 

Shaun Irchirl Houston 713 392-5963 shaul.irchirl@gmail.com 

Joey White Bullock Houston 614 374-9717 jlwhite112@yahoo.com 

Codie Blessing Houston 281 628-6281 codie.blessing@gmail.com 

Brian Byers Houston 832-818-5276 doreion21@gmail.com 

Jarrod Lewis Houston 281 922-8104 jarrod679@gmal.com 

Alan Paulhus Houston 832 871-9719 alpaulhus@gmail.com 

Bertha Saenz Houston, Spring, Conroe 281 785-6162 bsaenz@kw.com 

Jacob Gould Huntsville 253 740-7406 jakegould@gmail.com 

Mary Grace Bluntzer Huntsville 361 946-7007 mgbluntzer@gmail.com 

Jesus Andrade Hutto 512 846-3523 jesus.e.andrade7@gmail.com 

Ryan Tawil Katy 281 408-6261 ryanatawil@gmail.com 

Harith Madhi Katy 832 909-3533 mharith2@gmail.com 

John Van Atta Katy 713 203-3639 qball1247@yahoo.com 

Caleb Nottingham Kaufman County 469 978-5804 icalebaaron@gmail.com 

Juliette Kroeger Kyle 512 636-0561 juliette4029@gmail.com 

Diamond Adams Kyle 720 941-9489 diamondlittle21@gmail.com 

Lydia Brooks Lantana 940 765-5986 lydia.a.brooks@gmail.com 

Pedro Espinoza Laredo 956 744-7642 pedroesp93@aim.com 

Brandi Leslie Leander 512 680-6004 brandileslie@outlook.com 

Brian Woodrum Longview/Tyler 214 808-4872 brian.woodrum12@gmail.com 

Terri Monk McKinney 214 551-2164 tmonk@outlook.com 

Joseph  Holmes McKinney 617 877-7925 jrholmes917@gmail.com 

Rebecca Armstrong Midland/Odessa/DFW 469 777-8632 rebecca@trinityrealestategroup.com 

David Spence Montgomery 832 622-8892 spenceinvestmentsllc@gmail.com 

Shelly Erdelt Montgomery 979 533-9613 shellyerdelt@yahoo.com 

Josue Arellano New Braunfels 210 585-1168 arellano.josue@gmail.com 

Kyle Coleman New Braunfels 696 581-2374 kylewcoleman@gmail.com 

Ryan Molenda New Braunfels 512 787-8506 Ryan.molenda@exprealty.com 

Mark Goodner New Braunfels 830 237-1948 mark.goodner@kw.com 

Alex Rocha New Braunfels 210 542 0890 alexrocha09@yahoo.com 

Korey Kissner North Dallas 678 677-8995 kissnerkorey@gmail.com 

Erin McKamey Port Lavaca 361 827-4023 enmckamey@gmail.com 

Kala Hopson Princeton 559-789-5071 kala.airoza@gmail.com 

Pedro Covarrubias San Angelo 325 315-5393 saulcovarrubias11@yahoo.com 

Placido Vasquez San Antonio 210 777-5882 placido@housetohomerei.com 
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mailto:qball1247@yahoo.com
mailto:icalebaaron@gmail.com
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mailto:lydia.a.brooks@gmail.com
mailto:pedroesp93@aim.com
mailto:brandileslie@outlook.com
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mailto:rebecca@trinityrealestategroup.com
mailto:spenceinvestmentsllc@gmail.com
mailto:shellyerdelt@yahoo.com
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ATA 2022-2023 Board of Directors 

Steve Kahane, ATA-R, President 

Brian Marlow, ATA-R, Vice President 

Kathy Tredway, ATA-R, Secretary 

Roy Thompson, ATA-L, Treasurer 

Olivo Castillo, ATA-R, Director 

Brandi Dunagan, Director 

Cathy Harper, ATA-R, Director 

Rick Neighbors, ATA-G, Director 

Eileen Brown, ATA-R, Alternate Director 

Pam Teel, ATA-G, Past President 

Bobby Crisp, ATA-R, Chairman of the Board 

Teresa Walker, Executive Director 

Beverly Smith San Antonio 301 318-8730 beverlysmith1983@yahoo.com 

Chris Murphy San Antonio 210 885-0950 smurfcm@satx.rr.com 

Brandt Goodwin San Antonio 210 355-8132 brandtmgoodwin@gmail.com 

Jessica Spoon San Antonio 210 863-6182 letspoonserveyou@gmail.com 

Kevin Brock San Antonio 210 789-8654 kbrock02@gmail.com 

Roman Atuatasi San Antonio 210 620-4304 romananotary@gmail.com 

Brad Van Alstyne San Antonio 210 901-4036 brad@vehomegroup.com 

Eli Vardi San Antonio 210 776-3700 evardi@aol.com 

Marcus Allen San Antonio 210 290-7003 1marcelallen@gmail.com 

Jason Wilkins San Antonio 210 241-7515 jwilkins2477@gmail.com 

Jason Kendrick San Antonio 210 218-9136 jason.kendrick@exprealty.com 

Mickey Collins San Antonio 210 710-5557 mkeycollins13@gmail.com 

Griselda Andrade San Antonio 210 663-8072 gandrade@outlookamusements.com 

Barbara Faulkner San Antonio 210 414-2845 barbarafaulkner21@gmail.com 

Shitell Zahrouni San Antonio 210 914-6509 Shitell.zahrouni@gmail.com 

Dania Hendricks San Antonio 210 909-4223 dania.hendricks@gmail.com 

Sherri Wolfshohl San Antonio 210 787-0920 sherrirealtorsa@gmail.com 

Azia Capell San Antonio 210 978-2543 azia.capell@bpginspections.com 

Austin Ahn San Antonio 956 659-3383 sahn21@icloud.com 

Ryan Thiem San Antonio 828 232-1036 rthiem1980@gmail.com 

David Gutierrez San Antonio 210 508-4849 b-run27@hotmail.com 

Atilio Usseglio San Antonio 210 528-8461 amusseglio@msn.com 

Hunter Watt San Antonio 210 328-3742 hunterw_956@hotmail.com 

Marcos Pena San Antonio 210 784-0756 penamarcos@hotmail.com 

Sayda Martinez San Antonio 210 296-6300 saydamtz87@gmail.com 

Steffanie Gonzales San Antonio 210 849-6477 hiresteff2022@yahoo.com 

Eloy Sauceda II San Antonio, New Braunfel, San Marcos 956 473-9622 eloysauceda4@outlook.com 

Dann Kahl San Antonio/Austin 210 618-9012 dann.kahl@zohomail.com 

Bernadette Buchanan San Antonio/Austin 509 768-8050 bernadettb@gmail.com 

Case Beshore San Antonio/Boerne 949 275-3530 casebeshore84@gmail.com 

David Sparks San Antonio/New Braunfels 480 282-0719 davidmsparks@outlook.com 

Elijah Warren San Marcos (Austin) 512 557-1165 elijah.f.war@gmail.com 

Shelby Herrmann Seguin 361 877-4723 shelbytxappraiser@gmail.com 

Raul Garcia South Texas 956 550-1354 earthrealtyraul@aol.com 

Frank Baker Spicewood 469 494-4807 frankbakerrealty@gmail.com 

Darren Burch Spring  dcman1182@icloud.com 

Christa Burch Spring 832 648-0390 christa.l.burch@icloud.com 

Eric Sotomayor Springtown 817 986-7842 vickie_pointer@sbcglobal.net 

Kody Criswell Stephenville 325 347-7224 kodyrodeo4@gmail.com 

Durlyn Stokes Stephenville 254 592-6187 durlynstokes@gmail.com 

Shawn Wilson Sudan 806 893-0764 Shawnwilson247@hotmail.com 

Karl (Drake) Paris Teague 903 390-1514 kdrakeparis@gmail.com 

Kacoby Thomas Texarkana 903 556-2243 kacobythomas903@gmail.com 

John Lopez The Colony 214 636-9379 jl.lopez357@gmail.com 

Michael Gray The Colony 231 357-5770 michael.donald.gray@gmail.com 

Christopher Boenisch The Woodlands/Spring 832 547-5656 christopherboenisch@gmail.com  

Melanie Richardson Tomball 713 392-3105 melanie.richardson@realmpro.com 

Linda Dlugosch Victoria 361 935-5717 linda@jacobrealtytx.com 

Denise McGough Victoria 361 573-0444 sellingvictoriatexas@gmail.com 

Jeremy McGarrah Weatherford 817 681-1290 jeremy_mcgarrah@hotmail.com 

Elijah Weaver Woodlands/Spring 281 825-2246 elijahweaver596@gmail.com 
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